

## The Sky's the Limit

News letter for EAA Chapter 651 Volume 26 Issue 6

## From the Prez

Meeting Notice:

July 14th Meeting at **Jet Air** 7:00 pm

So we find ourselves halfway through the year at this point. An interesting thought that begs the question "what have we done?" As I think about our chapter's activities, I see many things, all good. Yet the wish and to-do lists keep growing. With certainty I see it as a wonderful thing. This marvelous journey we are on will surely take us wherever we let it and I for one am looking forward to it.

During last month's meeting we unveiled the responder program. My hope is that many of you found it to be something you'd like to help with. I have the utmost certainty that it will be a huge success and will increase awareness of our chapter as we work with the various fire departments and other first responders. The beauty of it is that it doesn't necessarily incur a large burden on anyone that perhaps wants to help but can't devote numerous sessions to his or her calendar. We'll be finalizing a few dates to run the program in the near future, so be on the lookout for that information.

Our next meeting will have a speaker in to discuss an aspect of aviation that many of us have likely never attempted, or possibly even know much about. Powered paragliding is a fast growing part of the aviation world and provides a very unique experience. I'm looking forward to hearing what he has to say and to seeing the equipment he'll bring along.

Over that course of the last few weeks I've done a bit of traveling for work, some of which led me past the Shiocton airport. For some reason, I've always been fascinated with it. I've flown in and out of it a couple times and think they have a great grass strip. Their fly in is also coming up soon, the weekend before Airventure, and having missed it, I decided to pull in their lot to see what information they may have up about it. While there, someone was doing pattern work in a Cub, so I sat and watched awhile. It was a great evening and I was envious. In all the work we do, the skills we attain, we have to remember to fly simply for the pure enjoyment of flying. To quote Wilbur Wright, "there is no sport equal to that which aviators enjoy while being carried through the air on great white wings." Next time you have a chance, fly for no other reason than because you can. Happy flying,

Al Timmerman Secretary:

**Vice President:** 

**EAA651** 

Officers

**President:** 

**Dustin Ridings** 

Alan Georgia

**Treasurer:** Karen Kalishek

Sergeant of

**EAA Chapter 651 Meeting Minutes** Arms: Meeting Date 6 /9/2014

**Bob Kirshling** Dustin Ridings called the meeting to order at 7:08 pm with 24 aviation enthusiasts in attendance at Jet Air GRB

Dustin

**Meeting Minutes: Program Direc-**

The May Chapter Meeting Minutes were accepted as published in the newsletter tor:

**Finance Report:** 

The Treasurer's report was presented by Karen Kalishek was accepted as presented.

Young Eagles: Correspondence:

Air Venture volunteer lists are up front for anyone interested. Al Timmerman

EAA Museum Ultra light Fly In June 14 **Scholarships:** Rio Creek Fly In July 5 th

Clete Cisler IMC Club Meeting at Jet Air June 11 Jay's Breakfast fly in June 14

**Refreshments:** 

July 12 Josh is having a fly in at 92C Carter Airport. **Bob Kirshling** 

Committee Reports: **Advertising** 

Bob needs people for refreshment committee in October and November

**New Business:** Director:

Aviation club at Lombardi Middle school is going to get a Fly Baby for a project may need some help in the future Paul Stutleen

in restoring.

Web Editor: Alan Georgia Newsletter **Editor:** Jim Fritsche

**EAA Chapter 651 Newsletter** EAA651News@aol.com 6705 Blake Road Greenleaf, WI 54126

## **Congratulations**

Just a reminder about the B17 July 18,19, and

the 20 if a lot of overflow.

Dues for 2014

\$20.00

5KGRB is really growing. Sept 13 at 4pm. Volun-Maybe sent to teers needed 2-6pm. Badged or not, all are wel-**EAA 651** 

C/O Alan Georgia,

620 Memory Ave.

Green Bay, WI. 54301 Alan Timmerman

come.

## Old business

Discussion on the Chapter breakfast. Dustin kept notes on what was needed for future breakfast's. Need to do a better job of advertising, need more volunteers. A Thank you to all that helped. A special thanks to Dave and Kim, Dave from the Nicolet model airplane club, Dustin and Karen.

Sign up lists went around for the B 17 fly in July 18 to 20. Need more help contact Al at Alan@JetAir.net or Alan at asel695@aol.com

Noel is starting a calendar with planes in the area. Please send Noel you're picture of the plane, name, where it's based Noel email nclarksky@att.net

The meeting adjourned @ 7:45 and turned over to Dustin and Karen

Dustin and Karen gave a power point presentation on the new First Responder aviation program. This is a program to help the first responders of a aviation related crash to get a better understanding of what to look for when approaching the aircraft. This includes fuel shut off, location of tanks ,different materials , ballistic parachutes. The presentation will be given to volunteer fire departments or anyone interested Meeting Minutes recorded by Alan Georgia

https://www.facebook.com/EAA651 or eaa651.org

How about a 2015 Airplane calendar that will be like the old calendars we made in our early days ? If you would email me a picture of your plane, the year/make/model and your name and birthdate (month and day only) we'll plan on having a calendar ready by the EAA Christmas party. I remember we really enjoyed the calendars in the past. If anyone has any suggestions,

B17, Aluminum Overcast will be in Green Bay July 17th to the 20th. The Chapter Needs volunteers to turn this into a successful event. If you are able to help please volunteer. Members with Line badges will be especially needed. Please contact Al Timmerman.

Breakfast at Antique Aerodrome Saturday July 12th, 7:00 am to 10:00 am. Rain or shine, 9WS2, 2592 Golden Glow Road De Pere, WI